PERSATUAN SEKOLAH LODGE(PPP/SK/262/74)

(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION)

P.O.Box 882, Tabuan Jaya

93718 Kuching, Sarawak, Malaysia.

Tel: 082-363554 Fax: 082-362517

e-mail: lodgesch@lodgeschool.edu.my

Homepage:http://www.lodgeschool.edu.my

To

: All Parents of Lodge Group of Schools

Date:

Friday, 17 August, 2018

Title:

Use of Black Shoes as Part of School Uniform

Circular Number

: 7/DIR/2018

Dear Parents.

On behalf of the Board of Management, we would like to draw your attention to the above matter.

In line with Ministry of Education's proposal to use black shoes as part of school uniform, Lodge Group of Schools will implement the following policies for all students.

- (1) Effective 1st September 2018, students are allowed to wear black canvas shoes with black socks if their existing school shoes need to be replaced. Black shoes with white / coloured stripes or embellishments are not permitted.
- (2) The school uniform rule with black canvas shoes will be implemented in full effective January 2019.
- (3) School Prefects and Class Monitors will still wear black canvas shoes with white socks. This practice will continue when the new policy of black shoes and black shoes is fully implemented in the academic year of 2019.

Learn, Persevere, Succeed.

Thomas Huo Kok See

Director-

HING. Lodge Group of Schools

Copy to:

Chairman, Lodge School Association

Principal/Deputy Principals Lodge Group of Schools